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Sicily Update for July - August 2010

Dear Friends in Christ,

We greet you one again from Sicily in the name of our Lord. July has been a month filled with many
blessings as well as guest being with us from the States as well as here in It aly.

The ministry here at Calvary Baptist Church is going well. We have seen a number of new families
visit with us and seem to really enjoy the services as well as the fellowship with the dear church family. We
have also had a number of the families take their vacations and go to the States to visit family and friends
while school is out for the summer. A number of them have returned and the last family returned the 28 of
July.

July 7-10 we were in Mazara del Vallo checking on our Soggiorno as well as helping with the Tent
meeting. Praise the Lord during the Tent meeting the nights we were there 2 precious souls came to Rnow the
Lord as their personal Savior.

July 21 we returned to Mazara del Vallo to prepare for Pastor Jeffery Miller and his family, from the
Agnew Road Baptist Church in Greenville, SC., to arrive for a visit with us and the Italian Church family.
They were also visiting with Missionary Lewis Carl and his family in Venice. ‘We were thrilled that the Carl’s
had come down with the Millers, for a visit also. They flew into Palermo on the 23 and we began our time
together over an evening meal that we shared with the Galioto family. We had a wonderful time together on
Saturday morning showing them the city and then that evening we had Prayer Meeting at the Church and an
evening meal with the Galioto family and the men of the Church. After our meal we spent the rest of the
evening down on the boardwalk giving our gospel tracts and witnessing to mamny people.

Sunday Services, both morning and evening was a special time of services with Pastor Miller preaching and
Bro. Carl giving his testimony and sharing his ministry there in Venice with our dear people. The Church family
wants to thank Agnew Road Baptist Church for sending them to share the blessing of the Word of God and
testimonies with them. The Church was truly blessed.



Pastor Miller, wife Debbie and daughter Emily Missionary Lewis Carl, wife Sarah and daughter

After our return to Motta from Mazara del Vallo, we received word from Bro. Hamilton that he had
recetved his Visa and that they would be arriving the 26 of August to over as Pastor of the Calvary Baptist
Church. We want to thank each of you that have helped us pray that the Italian government would grant him
his visa. To God be the Glory!!!

Bro. William Hamilton L wife Elisabeth

Linda and I will remain here a_few more days after their arrival to help them get the documents that
he needs for his Permesso di Soggiorno and then we will be taking over the work there in Mazara at the Chiesa
Evangelical Battista.

Our new address as of today:
Chiesa Evangelica Battista Randall Jordan Via Stefano Ferro 7 91026 Mazara del Vallo (TP) ITALY

Our email address will remain the same jordans@wwntbm.com

Please pray that all the transitions will go well and that the Churches will go forward for
God’s Glory.

Until next month may the Lord richly bless each of you.
In Christ,
The Jordan’s



